
 

January 24, 2013 

 

 

 

 

The Honorable Jeff King, Chairperson 

Senate Committee on Judiciary 

Statehouse, Room 341-E 

Topeka, Kansas  66612 

 

Dear Senator King: 

 

 SUBJECT: Fiscal Note for SB 42 by Senate Committee on Federal and State Affairs 

 

 In accordance with KSA 75-3715a, the following fiscal note concerning SB 42 is 

respectfully submitted to your committee. 

 

 SB 42 would limit the personal injury or property damage liability for an architect who 

voluntarily provides services and options for consideration for sheltering students in cases of 

emergencies at a structure located on school property.  The bill would apply to instances when 

the request for assistance is made by a local board of education member; a superintendent, or 

other school district employee; or a person who has authority over an accredited nonpublic 

school facility. 

 

 The Board of Technical Professions and the State Department of Education both indicate 

that passage of SB 42 would have no fiscal effect. 

 

 

 Sincerely, 

 

 

 

 

 Steven J. Anderson, CPA, MBA 

 Director of the Budget 

 

cc: Jean Boline, Technical Professions 

 Dale Dennis, Education  


